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To:
Graduate Faculty

From:  
David Kurnick, Director  

Re:
Course Offerings for 2022-2023
Date:
August 16, 2021
If you would like to teach a graduate course in 2022-2023, please complete the attached “Graduate Course Request Form” and submit your course descriptions into the drop box that has been created for you under the title “2022-2023 Course Offerings” located in Sakai. The “Graduate Course Request Form” can also be found in the “Resources” section. Please do so by Friday, September 23rd  for consideration by the Graduate Executive Committee. It will be difficult to consider requests made later than the Friday, September 23rd deadline. 

The GEC, a committee made up of 9 faculty members and 2 graduate students, will choose a slate of approximately 18 courses, based on the needs of each field and of the graduate program as a whole.  Please feel free to consult informally with your field colleagues and to include with your course requests a brief rationale for your choices and their ranking in terms of the needs of your field(s) and of the program overall.

To help you formulate your course proposals in relation to a three-year cycle, we are also attaching to this memo a list of the graduate courses offered in 2019-2020, 2020-2021, and 2021-2022. 
Please keep the following guidelines in mind as you consider which courses to propose:

· It is almost certain that there will be more requests for courses than there are openings in the curriculum. As a result, faculty should not expect to teach a graduate course every year. In some fields, faculty actively involved in research will teach a graduate course two out of three years, but in the majority of cases the frequency will be only once every two years. You should plan ahead and consult with your colleagues about patterns of leave, new hires, and other contingencies that might affect priorities in particular periods or fields.

· Faculty who are on leave for a semester or who teach a course outside of the department (in Comparative Literature, Women’s and Gender Studies, or another allied department) will ordinarily not teach a graduate course in English. Full-time English department faculty members are expected to teach three undergraduate courses in the department every year; if on leave for a semester, faculty members are expected to teach two undergraduate courses in the department. The GEC will, however, make an exception to this rule—in consultation with the Undergraduate Director—if the curriculum demands it. It is important, then, that you be clear about your leave plans and about your responsibilities to other departments on your “Graduate Course Request Form.” Faculty who are going on leave for a semester are encouraged to submit a Course Request Form if they foresee a curricular need in a particular area.
· To make it possible to produce a curriculum that meets the needs of the program and the students, we need faculty to submit at least three course proposals. You are encouraged to rank them in order of preference. Under the pressure of balancing courses across periods, genres, and approaches, we may find ourselves drawn to your second or third choices. It is also possible that we will ask you to change the level of the course or to alter its focus. But we will try to give you your first choice if possible, since we’d prefer to assign faculty to the courses they’re most enthusiastic about teaching.

· Please keep in mind that the graduate program is now smaller than it used to be. That means courses may need to appeal to students across several fields in order to achieve the necessary enrollment. SAS has begun to keep track of enrollment numbers, and it may not be possible to run a course that falls below enrollment minimums. If you are designing a course focused a single author or micro-genre, for example, you may want to consider incorporating (and emphasizing) a methodological framework that is portable across additional texts and periods.

· We encourage the submission of proposals for team-taught courses, which may benefit students by introducing them to topics that stretch beyond ordinary period-field and theoretical boundaries, by modeling scholarly dialogue, and by permitting them to work with two faculty members at one time. English department faculty members interested in team-teaching with others outside of the department should include the course in their list of proposed courses. English department faculty interested in team-teaching with colleagues in the department should submit a team-teaching request to the graduate and undergraduate offices by Wednesday, September 21st   (two weeks in advance of the GEC curriculum meeting), accompanied by a list of possible undergraduate courses for the team-teaching year, to permit the DUS to weigh the consequences for the undergraduate curriculum. Faculty should also submit two proposals for individual courses to the GEC in case permission for the team-taught course is not granted.
· Please bear in mind the program's Distribution Requirements (see attached). It would be helpful if you would propose at least one course within your main period or periods (categories A1-5) and one that satisfies either category B or category C. Please include at least one 500-level course and one 600-level (seminar) course. The more varied your three alternatives, the better.  

· Please indicate (by letter/number) which Distribution Requirement or Requirements you believe each of your courses would satisfy. NOTE: graduate courses may fulfill more than one of the A, B, C and D requirements. Please do your best to identify your courses by the primary field or fields to which they contribute. Final judgment on the Distribution Requirements satisfied by any given course rests with the Graduate Director and Associate Director.

· Please include a paragraph describing of each of the three proposed courses—at least several sentences and a tentative reading list. Indicate the nature of the writing requirements, bearing in mind the final point below (Please do not submit more than a page or two, since all of this material has to be circulated to the GEC.)

· 500-level courses ask for short papers while 600-level courses ask for a long final paper.  There is no longer an Introductory/Advanced distinction between 500- and 600-level courses.

I look forward to reading your proposals.

Attachments:  

Graduate Course Request Form, Course Schedules – 2019 through 2021, and Distribution Requirements 

